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Sometime in July if my memory is correct Margaret 
Jefferies posted an accommodation request on the 
Lyttelton Timebank. A student from Portland Oregon 
was coming to New Zealand and she wanted to spend 
her first New Zealand experiences in Lyttelton learning 
about Project Lyttelton.

How did this student hear about us? Turns out that 
earlier in the year there had been an Environmental 
Conference organised by Mt Pleasant’s Jocelyn 
Papprill. One of the activities of the conference was 

a field trip to Lyttelton.  Environmental Educator, 
Greg Smith also from the USA participated in the 
field trip. Margaret Jefferies hosted the team and told 
them all the interesting things that were happening 
in this community. Greg returned to the USA and 
after learning that a student was keen to visit New 
Zealand for some place based community learning he 
recommended  she get in touch with Project Lyttelton 
and the next thing Kara Scherer arrived.

“I am an environmental studies student with a focus on 
place-based education” she said. That fitted perfectly 
with the work of Project Lyttelton. Her Lyttelton journey 
began with a Timebank accommodation match. Mia 
Michel-Bouchet decided to open up her home to Kara. 
She’d never had an unknown stranger stay in her home 
before. From the moment Kara arrived Mia and her two 
son’s Jule and Merlin have loved having Kara around. 
She’s actively engaged with them. A stay of only two 
weeks has ended up being months! Kara’s become like 
their adopted sister. It was a great deal for everyone. 
Kara helped around the house and especially in the 
school holidays she was invaluable helping out with 
activities. She’s taught the boys cooking, cut their hair 
and taken them out and in return our community has 
had a very willing helper. 

“I’ve experienced Project Lyttelton first hand”. 
That was the entire reason for my visit. You might 
be surprised to know that apart from the desire to 
experience place based education nothing else was 
planned before she arrived in Lyttelton. “My entire 
journey has been very serendipitous” she said. ”This 
was a journey where I was open to any opportunities 
that came my way” 

In her first week she helped at the Farmers Market, 
did surveys at the garage sale and got involved at the 
community garden. She then helped plant trees on a 
local reserve whilst learning all about the biodiversity 
and the uniqueness of the surrounding plant life. 
Next minute she was invited to one of Gary Moore’s 
Tuesday Night Clubs where she saw local grass roots 
democracy in action and learnt many interesting 
things about the Christchurch rebuild.

 “Working with Project Lyttelton gave me a real sense 
of what it means to be a community. From the moment 
I arrived until this day, I have met some truly inspiring 
leaders who, through their actions, have taught me 
the meanings of resilience and perseverance. I will be 
returning home inspired and motivated.” 

Her whole journey has been peppered with many 
interesting experiences and she’s going back to 
Portland with a host of ideas. Her New Zealand 
experience has been so positive that she’s counting 
down for when she can return again. 

Article Lyttelton Timebank

Chance 
Encounters
Lyttelton’s Magic Shines
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and its people. On top of that she is a really amazing 
mum and friend; she goes out of her way to make 
everyone happy, and helps whenever she’s needed. 
She hosts amazing parties and cooks for everybody. 
she taught me and my siblings everything we know 
about living and also loves to teach and talk with 
anyone and everyone. She lets my friends hang out at 
our house even when she doesn’t like them and has 
amazing taste in music. She likes art and supports all 
the local artists and. well, basically she’s an amazing 
person who goes out of her to make every single 
person happy and I think that’s special and great”.

Isabella has been helping me out on occasion and I 
have often said to Justyn that her daughter is such 
an amazing young woman. It really reminds me that 
children are a reflection of their parents and even 
when delivering the cake today, I was reminded by 
others just how wonderful her children are. Here’s to 
Justyn and also to all the parents out there who love, 
care and support their children in becoming caring, 
empathetic and loving adults.

Cake for Greatness wouldn’t exist without nominations 
from our community. If you know of any unsung heroes 
please send me a nomination. You can send me a 
private message here or through my website;www.
rushanis.co.nz

Article Rushani Bowman

Congratulations to our 25th Cake for Greatness recipient, 
born and bred Lyttelton local - Rowena Laing. Rowena 
was nominated for her contributions to promoting 

connections within 
groups of people 
who call Lyttelton 
home. She did 
this by starting 
up a Facebook 
page for the 
older generation 
of Lyttelton folk, 
many of which 
still live in Port, 
but others in 
C h r i s t c h u r c h 
and around the 
world. Many 
people, whether 
they are old-
school Lyttelton 
locals or 
newcomers to 
our community, 
can share in the 
special history 
of this very 
special place 
we call home.

Rowena keeps 
this page up to date with photos and news of 
developments around the town. Many elderly people 
rely on this valuable connection to keep them engaged 
with others, their childhoods, their whanau and their 
heritage.

In an age when technology is sometimes considered 
to be antisocial or disconnecting, I think Rowena’s 
contributions are using technology in the most 
positive light - maintaining or establishing connection 
between people and the land.

Thank you Rowena for taking the time to share with 
the rest of us your passion and pride in Lyttelton. 
I hope you enjoy the orange/almond cake with 
whisky buttercream. Thank you to Max Apes for the 
nomination and to Emma Odering for helping me co-
ordinate Rowena’s whereabouts this morning.

Introducing our 26th Cake for Greatness recipient - 
Justyn Denney Strother. Justyn was nominated by 
her eldest daughter, Isabella, for being an incredible 
role model for her and her siblings. In Isabella’s words 
“she’s really an amazing person. She helps out around 
Lyttelton at the library and also photographs Lyttelton 

More Cakes for Greatness!
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Lyttelton Vouchers
Supporting our Local Economy.
An initiative supporting our local businesses. 
Lyttelton vouchers can be purchased for cash at the 
Lyttelton Information Centre. They come in 20 dollar 
denominations and the idea is you purchase vouchers 
and then redeem at various businesses around the 
harbour. The scheme has been running for two years 
and was developed initially by Project Lyttelton, as 
an earthquake recovery/resilience project. Now it is 
administered by the Lyttelton Harbour Information 
Centre. The scheme has been quite popular so it’s 
been adopted as a regular way to support business 
and keep money circulating within our local economy.

Vouchers can be redeemed at most businesses but 
please note they expire after six months. 

Here is the current list of businesses who
accept them:
Lyttelton: 
	 Black Cat Cruises to Quail Island, Coastal Living, 

Coffee Culture, Everest Indian Restaurant, Fat 
Tony’s. Freemans Restaurant, God Save the 
Queen, Hairport, Harbour Co-Op, Hands on 
Health, Honeycomb, Leslies Bookshop, London 
Street Books and Antiques, London Street Dairy, 
Lyttelton Beauty, Lyttelton Information Centre, 
Lyttelton Pharmacy, Lyttelton Supervalue, Nama, 
Roots, Shroom Room, Snoclothes, Special 
Branch,

Governors Bay: 
	 Governors Bay Hotel
Diamond Harbour:
	 Preserved, Snow Drop Cottage, 

We think they make the perfect Christmas gift.

Lyttelton Information Centre 
20 Oxford Street, Lyttelton

Article Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre

To ........................................
........................................

......

From ........................................
........................................

.

Expiry Date .......................... Signature ............................

To ......................................................................................

From .................................................................................

Expiry Date .......................... Signature ............................

After so many years in their purpose built container 
Lyttelton Seafoods has finally shifted into their new 
home at 10 Norwich Quay. David Bundy has restored 
the former video shop into the new home of Lyttelton 
Seafoods. The building looks fabulous and Donna is 
so pleased to have space and a permanent shop after 
all these years. She welcomes your visit.

Lyttelton Seafoods
10 Norwich Quay

Opening Hours
	 Saturday 	 11.30....................... 8.30pm

	 Sunday    	12.00....................... 8.30pm

	 Monday 	 11.30 – 2.30pm   	 4.30-8pm

	 Tuesday 	 11.30....................... 4.30pm

	 Wednesday 	 11.30 – 2.30pm   	 4.30-8pm

	 Thursday 	 11.30 – 2.30pm   	 4.30-8.30pm

	 Friday 	 11.30 – 2.30pm   	 4.30-8.30pm

Finally, New Premises
Lyttelton Seafoods
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Working Men’s Club Lyttelton
The repairs to our Club’s building at 16 Canterbury Street, 
Lyttelton are on-going and, when the repairs are complete, 
we intend to reopen the building as a purpose built 
theatre, music, arts and events venue. The Club known as 
the Loons was formed during the 1951 waterfront dispute 
and is a not for profit incorporated society with a social 
equity objective to support the arts in Lyttelton. 

Funding for the repairs to our building has come 
from insurance proceeds, grants, donations and 
sponsorships to date. When the Club commenced, 
the project costs and quantities were calculated by 
a registered quantity surveyor at $2,900,000. The 
Club is now two thirds of the way through the repairs 
with the structural strengthening and retaining work 
complete and heating system installed. The cost to 
date is $1,100,000 and the  revised completion target 
has come down to $2,100,000. We have made good 
savings from careful management and the great 
support of suppliers and trades people but still have 
the task of raising $1,000,000 to complete the project. 

The funding committee has met weekly for the past five 
months working on all aspects needed to complete the 
final stage of the building work. 

The Club’s volunteer committee has put in a huge effort 
focusing on how the Club will function once open and 
this community asset makes a return to Lyttelton. The 
Club has revised its constitutional objectives which are 
now based around supporting the arts in perpetuity. 
We have entered into very productive discussions with 
a team experienced in event management and social 
enterprise delivery and are committed to seeing the 
top floor of the building used for this purpose. This is 
not the Theatre Trust that formerly operated from the 
building. The basement area will be reserved for use 
by the Club and other organisations. We have a strong 
desire to make the building available for community 
functions, private or public. 

This will place increasing financial obligations on the 
Club and its membership. 

There may be some misunderstanding as to the grant of 
$250,000 made to the Club from the Christchurch City 
Council Mayoral Fund in 2012. This money was granted 
specifically for the rebuild of the Loons Theatre building 
at 16 Canterbury Street. The funds were paid into our 
solicitor’s trust account and used solely for  this rebuild  
to the satisfaction of the Christchurch City Council. 

We are determined that our building will be finished 
and look forward to completion of the project as a major 
community asset in Lyttelton. Please do not hesitate to 
visit our website on www.lwmc.org.nz. 

Office Holders 
Working Mens Club Lyttelton. Ph: 033288230

Summer Hazards and 
Reminders
FIRE RESTRICTIONS IMPOSED FOR RURAL 
AND URBAN AREAS
A combination of warm temperatures and the 
lack of rain has prompted fire restrictions for rural 
Christchurch, and a ban on outdoor fires in the urban 
fire district from 29/11/2015.

Outdoor fires are banned in urban areas until further 
notice Christchurch City Council Rural Fire Manager 
Murray Sinclair says that permits are now needed to 
light any type of outdoor fire other than a barbeque in 
the Christchurch Rural Fire District area, which includes 
Banks Peninsula. 

There is also a ban on all outdoor burning in the Urban 
Fire District until further notice, except for hangis, 
barbeques and umus. These are allowed if they are 
adequately supervised and there is a pressurised 
water supply immediately at hand.

People wanting a permit can call the Christchurch City 
Council Call-Centre on 941 8999, or 0800 800 169 for 
Banks Peninsula residents. Permits take up to three 
days to process, and a Rural Fire Officer visits the site 
of the proposed burn before a permit is granted.

GET-A WAY KIT
If you have to leave your home suddenly it’s a good 
idea to have some key things to grab easily. Spare 
clothing, important documents, medication, radio, 
phone are a few of the things you might want to have 
handy.

EMERGENCY WATER SUPPLIES
It’s probably a good time to refresh your stored water 
for unexpected events. Water lasts for one year. Your 
gardens will appreciate the old water at this time of 
the year. 

Authorities recommend having three litres of water 
per person per day. Water can be stored in fruit juice 
or large soft drink bottles. Do not use white plastic 
containers used for milk.
It’s a good idea to label your water containers with the 
date you put in new supplies. That way you’ll know 
when your supplies are due for a change.

Article Lyttelton Community Civil Defence
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What’s News 
Councillor 
Turner

R E P R E S E N TAT I O N 
REVIEW

On November 20th the City 
Council voted on what their preferred new governance 
arrangements for the next election would be. In a 
very close vote the final scheme submitted to the 
Local Government Commission was that the Banks 
Peninsula remain as one area with one councillor and 
one community board rather than the current two 
Community Boards. The final proposal sees each 
subdivision have two community board representatives 
with the exception of Wairewa that will have only one. 
That translates to one councillor and 7 community 
board members for our area.

In Lyttelton Harbour this means we would have two 
community board representatives from the Lyttelton 
area and two from the Mount Herbert area. 

“I believe the Peninsula has done very well to get a 
proposal like this supported by the council.”, said 
Andrew. 

The Local Government Commission is now taking 
submissions on objections to the final proposal. You 
have until December 20th to make your views known.

RESERVE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEES
Andrew has been really keen to get the local community 
participating effectively in their local area. One of the 
ways he has promoted this is by supporting existing and 
new local Reserve Management Committees. Around 
our harbour there are five committees. “In Lyttelton we 
have the Lyttelton Reserves Management Committee, 
Lyttelton Recreation Ground Reserve Management 
Committee and the Cass Bay Reserve Management 
Committee. Further afield is the Allandale Reserve 
Management Committee and the Diamond Harbour 
Reserves Management Committee” he said. 

Each committee is a sub- committee of the Community 
Board with delegated authority to manage the reserve 
on behalf of the community. Andrew’s philosophy is 
each committee should have the freedom to achieve 
their desired goals. For some committees this means 
managing all aspects of the reserve for others it may 
mean handing this responsibility to council staff. “You 
have the flexibility to decide what works best for you”.

Unfortunately, of late the committees have become 
problematic in their governance purely because 
someone in council believes the committees should 
not have their own bank accounts even though several 

committees have operated them for years. Proposals 
are being put forward for new ideas of governance 
which in most cases seem very problematic. In the 
meantime, boards are becoming destabilised with 
uncertainty. 

“If we want to work meaningfully with our community 
we need to do it in a way that respects our community 
and that clarifies the relationship between the council 
and its committees” he said.

To make the path forward clearer Andrew is arranging 
a meeting prior to Christmas of all the relevant parties.    

RESERVES AND GENERAL MAINTENANCE
Quite a few residents have been ringing Andrew 
directly about maintenance issues. Whether it be long 
grass, blocked drains it seems the hand over from City 
Care contractors to Delta hasn’t gone as smoothly as 
expected. “Not all the jobs that were handed over in 
the contract were documented properly. This has seen 
the new contractor unaware of some tasks” he said. 
Council is sorting the situation out. We believe your 
requests should be attended to shortly.

TOURISM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
Joining up the dots is part of the reason for investigating 
how Canterbury Development Corporation, the CCC 
Events Team and Christchurch Canterbury Tourism can 
function more effectively. Whilst Andrew isn’t entirely 
sure what the new entity will look like it’s hoped in the 
future a more connected group will avoid duplication. 

PORT RECOVERY PLAN
The final Recovery Plan was recently gazetted. “A 
good outcome is a Harbour Catchment Management 
Plan that will be developed by the community” he 
said. This plan will be developed as a subcommittee 
of the existing ECAN Water Zone Committee.

On a not so positive note he said, “It’s disappointing 
that moving the ferry is now classed as a controlled 
activity. This changed between the draft and final 
version of the plan. With so much community input 
around this issue this is certainly not a great outcome 
as it means the ferry can be moved at any time”.

Christchurch City Council has 100% ownership of 
Lyttelton Port Company so this seems a very odd 
outcome. How can the Lyttelton Port Company be able 
to ignore the wishes of the wider community? Seems 
it comes down to poorly drafted documents around 
the City Council’s holding company, CCHL. Andrew 
assures us that in the future this will change. “It is our 
intent that more effective letters of representation and 
statements of intent of the council will be drawn up. 
This will help the city get better balanced outcomes 
around its Council Controlled Businesses”.

Article Lyttelton Information Centre
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  LIONS	
  CLUB	
  OF	
  LYTTELTON	
  

We	
  are	
  looking	
  for	
  men	
  and	
  women	
  to	
  join	
  us	
  in	
  making	
  a	
  difference	
  in	
  our	
  
community.	
  We	
  want	
  to	
  share	
  the	
  great	
  things	
  we	
  are	
  doing	
  in	
  Lyttelton	
  and	
  
let	
  others	
  know	
  how	
  they	
  can	
  help.	
  Lions	
  raise	
  funds	
  in	
  the	
  community	
  for	
  
projects	
  like	
  supplying	
  firewood	
  to	
  a	
  needy	
  family,	
  donating	
  funds	
  to	
  the	
  Youth	
  
Centre	
  and	
  Lyttelton	
  Primary	
  School	
  for	
  camps	
  and	
  supporting	
  the	
  elderly.	
  

• Are	
  you	
  recently	
  retired?	
  
• Would	
  you	
  like	
  to	
  give	
  something	
  back	
  to	
  your	
  community?	
  
• Are	
  you	
  new	
  in	
  this	
  area	
  and	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  meet	
  people?	
  	
  

We	
  are	
  hosting	
  an	
  information	
  morning	
  on	
  Sunday	
  December	
  6th	
  at	
  11am	
  at	
  
Coffee	
  Culture,	
  London	
  St,	
  Lyttelton.	
  	
  

We	
  would	
  love	
  to	
  have	
  a	
  chat	
  with	
  you	
  over	
  a	
  coffee	
  and	
  tell	
  you	
  about	
  the	
  
largest	
  service	
  club	
  in	
  the	
  world	
  with	
  over	
  a	
  million	
  members	
  in	
  over	
  200	
  
countries.	
  

Join	
  us	
  on	
  the	
  6th	
  and	
  find	
  out	
  how	
  we	
  can	
  make	
  a	
  huge	
  difference	
  to	
  your	
  
life!!!!	
  

For	
  more	
  information	
  please	
  contact	
  Mary	
  Jamieson	
  on	
  328	
  8523/0273031444	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

LIONS CLUB OF LYTTELTON
We are looking for men 

and women to join us in 
making a difference in our 
community. We want to 
share the great things we 

are doing in Lyttelton and 
let others know how they can 

help. Lions raise funds in the 
community for projects like 

supplying firewood to a needy family, donating funds 
to the Youth Centre and Lyttelton Primary School for 
camps and supporting the elderly.

•	 Are you recently retired?
•	 Would you like to give something back to 

your community?
•	 Are you new in this area and would like to 

meet people? 
We are hosting an information morning on Sunday 
December 6th at 11am at Coffee Culture, London St, 
Lyttelton.

We would love to have a chat with you over a coffee 
and tell you about the largest service club in the world 
with over a million members in over 200 countries.

Join us on the 6th and find out how we can make a 
huge difference to your life!!!!

For more information please contact Mary Jamieson 
on 328 8523/0273031444

Three Cheers for Cancern
Thanks from Lyttelton
Tuesday December 1st marked closure for the team 
from Cancern. After almost five years of great work 
for the residents of Christchurch they are closing 
down on a high. Lyttelton residents thank them all for 
their amazing work. The information they provided 
helped many of us with our dealings with EQC the 
government and insurance companies. 

Photo : Patron Reverend Peter Beck thanking the Cancern team  
- Leanne Curtis, Sarah Yanika, Brian Parker and Marcus Irvine

Review Creators
Lyttelton Harbour Review is a 100% voluntary 
community newsletter initiative developed after the 
February 2011 earthquake. It’s  a Lyttelton Harbour 
Information Centre initiative produced by Chairperson 
Wendy Everingham and Committe Member
Jenny-Lee Love. 

The objective of the Lyttelton Harbour Review is to 
help keep local residents informed with what is going 
on in the wider Lyttelton Harbour community. Of 
course the success of the Lyttelton Harbour Review 
could not be possible without the ongoing support 
and enthusiasm from the wider community.
A big thank you goes out to everyone who sends 
information; is willing to be interviewed or lets us know 
what might be happening in the neighbourhood. The 
Lyttelton Harbour Review project would
not be possible without you all.

If you have an event, topic, sport announcement, 
fundraiser or cause that you would like to share with 
the harbour community, then Wendy or Jenny-Lee 
would love to hear from you:

Wendy Everingham
Office: 328 9093
Mobile: 021 047 6144
Email: infocentre@lyttelton.net.nz
Content Deadline: 5pm Friday

Jenny-Lee Love
Email: lytteltonreview328@gmail.com

Subscribe to the Review:
Email either Wendy or Jenny-Lee with the words 
“Subscribe Me” in the subject line and the Lyttelton 
Harbour Review will be delivered to your inbox.

In 2015 the Lyttelton Harbour Review is going to 
be produced fortnightly. Any important information 
between times will be emailed as a Lyttel Broadcast. 

Hard Copies of the Review are available at:
Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre
Lyttelton Library
Lyttelton Top Club

Back Copies Available to Download:
www.lytteltonharbour.info
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Navigation Safety Bylaws 
Review 2016
Environment Canterbury is currently reviewing the 
Navigation Safety Bylaw and we have prepared 
a preliminary draft Navigation Safety Bylaw for 
pre-consultation. A copy of this can be found at: 
http://files.ecan.govt.nz/public/draft_nav_safety_
bylaw_2016.pdf
 
As someone interested in boating we would welcome 
your feedback on this preliminary draft bylaw.   This 
feedback will be considered and taken into account 
before the draft Bylaw is formally notified.  It is 
expected that a draft bylaw will be adopted by 
the Council and publically notified around March-
April next year for a formal consultation period.   
 
We encourage your feedback at this stage in the process 
as it allows you to have input into drafting the bylaw 
and lets us work through any issues collaboratively. 
  
Please note feedback received at this time on the 
preliminary draft bylaw does not constitute a formal 
submission on the draft bylaw. A further opportunity 
to make a formal submission when the draft bylaw 
is publically notified will also be available to you. 
  
Please send any feedback on the preliminary draft 
Navigation Safety Bylaw to bylawreview@ecan.govt.
nz or to Navigation Safety Bylaw Review, PO Box 345, 
Christchurch by 11 January 2016.
 
For further information please contact us at 
bylawreview@ecan.govt.nz. 
Yours faithfully, 
Jim Dilley, Harbourmaster, Environment Canterbury

Dry garage storage available 
in Lyttelton. 
4 m x6.8 m 92.5-3m stud. $40 pw. Available now.
Txt/call 0224 165 491

Concession Cards at the Pool
ACCEPTED
Several people contacted us to say CCC was not 
accepting concession cards. We can gladly report now 
that this is no longer the case.

Lytel Gallery - Expressions of 
Interest
Our community gallery space has some vacancies 
coming up. If you would like to host a month exhibition 

please contact our curator Reuben Romany. 328 7542. 
Applications available to residents of Lyttelton Harbour.

Gondola Restaurant Returns
The new Gondola Restaurant returns this Sunday 6th 
December.
Over December it will be open:

Sunday 6th  December

Sunday 13th December

Sunday 20th  December

Sunday 27th December
 
From Sunday 27th December to Sunday 24th January 
2016 with the exception of the 1st and 2nd January 
2016 it will be open every day.

Scampervan 
1978  very good cond Rego May 2016 new warrant of 
fitness, comes with an 8ft x 8ft annex, sleeps 3 in van.  
$3,000 ono. Phone Kay on 03 3181176 or 0279006024.
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Incorporated Societies Bill
Exposure draft
The Minister of Commerce and Consumer Affairs, 
Hon Paul Goldsmith, has announced the release of 
an Exposure Draft of the Incorporated Societies Bill, 
along with a Request for Submissions. The Request 
for Submissions also invites comments in relation to 
Agricultural and Pastoral Societies legislation.
Information and background documents relating to 
this consultation can be found on the MBIE website.
The closing date for submissions is Thursday 30 June 
2016. All submissions should be sent to societies@
mbie.govt.nz. Any queries should be sent to the same 
email address.
The proposals include providing sufficient time (i.e. 
until 2020) for existing societies to transition from the 
Incorporated Societies Act 1908 to the new legislation. 
Our preliminary timeline is summarised in paragraphs 
16-17 of the Request for Submissions.

Representation Review 2015
The Council has agreed on its Final Proposal for 
next year’s local elections. The Council has decided 
on new ward boundaries, community boards and 
councillor numbers after an extensive review of the 
city’s representation arrangements.  It publicly notified 
the detailed changes on Friday 20 November.  
The public then has one month until 4pm Monday 21 
December to object or appeal the Council’s decision.
Features of the Final Proposal on the Representation 
Review include:

•	 Banks Peninsula stays as it is.
•	 Six urban community boards. 
•	 One Banks Peninsula Community Board.  

16 wards, with one councillor elected from 
each of the 16 wards. 

•	 The number of elected members stays the 
same as at present, at 54.

For more details go to: http://www.ccc.govt.nz/
the-council/have-your-say/whats-happening-now/
representative-review/

Big Changes
Garage Sale
The Garage Sale has been based at 25 Canterbury 
Street for the past year and a half thanks to the 
City Council enabling Project Lyttelton to share 
the space while the Lyttelton Pool was rebuilt. 
Now that the pool is operational and the council 
is going to re-locate the Community Board from 
London Street the building is no longer available 
for the Garage Sale. Repairs to 25 Canterbury 
Street commence early February. 

Meanwhile the Garage Sale team has been busily 
planning for their new future back at the Project 
Lyttelton building behind the pool. It’s been a 
hive of activity there. New bi folding doors have 
replaced the former garage door. The new space 
is bright and light. New shelving is being installed 
and shortly it will all be painted. It’s really looking 
great.

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW.

The Garage Sale will have its last trading day at 
25 Canterbury Street on Saturday December 19th. 

From December 16-19th we’ll be having a monster 
relocation sale at 25 Canterbury Street.

We will not be taking any donations between 
December 19 and January 10th. Please save up 
your donations and bring them to 54a Oxford St 
from January 11th.

From January 11 we will begin the move. Any 
helpers most appreciated. Contact Project 
Lyttelton 328 9243.

Our Grand opening will be at 54a Oxford Street is 
Wednesday February 3rd.

The operating hours in 2016 will be:

	 Wednesday 	 10-4pm
	 Thursday 	 10-4pm
	 Friday 	 10-4pm
	 Saturday 	 10—1pm

Article Project Lyttelton Garage Sale Team
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There was a big turnout at the long awaited opening 
of the 50 Works Gallery. A few attendees enjoying the 
occasion and the artworks
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Find us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/christchurchcitycouncil 

Follow us on Twitter 
www.twitter.com/ChristchurchCC 

Visit us on the web 
www.ccc.govt.nz   

                                 
Thursday, 26 November, 2015  

 
New Freedom Camping Bylaw in place from 1 December 

 
 
Christchurch City Council has approved a new Freedom Camping Bylaw to be in place from 1 
December 2015. 
 
Consultation on a proposed Freedom Camping Bylaw took place in September. 
 
Councillors Andrew Turner, David East and Glenn Livingstone heard verbal submissions on the 
proposed bylaw in group discussions. This was a new approach to the hearings process where 
usually people would have five minutes each to present their views. 
 
In a Council meeting held today, Councillor Turner outlined key changes to the original proposal. 
 
Where self-contained camping in urban areas was restricted under the proposal to three days in a 
30-day period, this is now two days.  
 
North Ramp car park in New Brighton was proposed for non-self-contained freedom camping, but 
the panel decided to prohibit any freedom camping in this area and at South Ramp car park. 
 
No non-self-contained freedom camping is allowed in Akaroa township and Cr Turner said there 
were many strong submissions about this. 
 
In order to further explore cultural considerations in relation to the bylaw an additional meeting was 
held with Runanga and this resulted in further restrictions to freedom camping in Rapaki, Birdlings 
Flat, Onawe, Onuku, Port Levy and Takamatua. 
 
Other areas also had prohibitions extended. 
 
"We want this new bylaw to take affect from 1 December ready for the summer season to prevent a 
repeat of issues we have seen in past years," Cr Turner said. 
 
Signs will be installed to show where freedom camping is allowed and restrictions that apply. 
 
The Council asked staff to monitor the operation of the Freedom Camping Bylaw 2015 over the 
coming 2015/16 summer and provide a report to the Regulation and Consents Committee's April 
2016 meeting. 
 
Copies of the new Freedom Camping Bylaw 2015 will be available on the Council's website or can 
be obtained from a Council Service Centre, library or Civic Offices in Hereford Street. 
 
New bylaws are usually reviewed after five years but the Council decided to review the Freedom 
Camping Bylaw in 2017 so it can manage any unexpected outcomes.  
 
  

- ends - 
 
 
For more information contact: 
Helen Tatham 
Communications Adviser 
Christchurch City Council 
027 707 8225 
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EVENTS

43  
artists  

create  

miniature  

works  

in the  

Harbour  

Arts  

Collective’s  

final  

Tin  

Palace  

exhibition

in
miniature 

OPENING 
Wednesday 
2 December 2015  
5:30pm

EXHIBITION 
3-20 December 2015 
Wed/Thur/Fri 
12-4pm  
Sat/Sun 
10am-4pm

13a Oxford St 
Lyttelton

: Tin Palace Lyttelton www.tinpalace.co.nz
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EVENTS

 

Christchurch Social Enterprise Releases ‘How to Recycle’ Poster 

People like to think they’re good at recycling, but the reality is that what is and isn’t recyclable is so 
confusing that few of us get it completely right. And with high levels of contamination now making 
headlines, enthusiasts can get quite zealous about the contents of the yellow bin, with whole office 
wars waged over an un-rinsed bottle of milk.   

The new Recycling in Canterbury poster by waste prevention consultancy Our Daily Waste is here to 
change all that. Featuring their revolutionary icon-based signage (developed with Pivnice Design), the 
poster supports the recycling systems of the Christchurch City, Waimakariri District, and Selwyn 
District Councils, which all deliver recycling to the Eco Drop recovery plant on Parkhouse Road.   

Our Daily Waste’s Dr. Sharon McIver explains why the poster (RRP $10) is for Canterbury only: 
“Because what is acceptable for recycling is different between regions and waste companies, up until 
now our systems have been customised according to what is in the clients’ bins. The poster is our way 
of getting the signage out there at a really affordable price, so it covers the basics and is generic to 
Christchurch and the surrounding areas. ” 

“We hope that it will appeal to the eco warriors going through bins, and people who just want to do 
the right thing. We think it will be perfect for kitchens, staff rooms, classrooms, marae, camping 
grounds – basically anywhere that has rubbish. It will also make a great ‘secret Santa’ gift.”  

Contamination in recycling has now become such a problem that whole bins, skips, trucks and even 
containers of recycling are getting rejected. “People tell me that they recycle all their plastics, and I 
really wish they wouldn’t,” says McIver. “The contamination takes all the actual recycling to landfill 
with it, so it costs more both environmentally and for whoever is paying the waste bills.” 

Using the yellow/green/red colour scheme, the poster features individual black and white icons of 
common rubbish items. Our Daily Waste differs from other recycling signage because it does not use 
the ‘chasing arrows’ triangle that was established by the US packaging industry to differentiate 
between plastic types, but which has become the universal symbol for recycling. 

“As the film Bag It explains that symbol is now misleading,” says McIver. “Now many, many items with 
the triangle are not recyclable, so I consider it one of the greatest blocks towards getting good 
recycling. It’s time we ditched it.” 

Once the poster has been trialled in Canterbury, Our Daily Waste plan to take on other regions, 
working with local councils and waste contractors to help bin-users across Aotearoa New Zealand 
reduce both waste and arguments. The poster is available at the list of outlets below. Recommended 
retail price $10 on high quality recycled card or $20 laminated. For more information or bulk orders 
please contact Sharon:  

sharon@ourdailywaste.co.nz , 021 2516 123, (03) 325 1290 www.ourdailywaste.co.nz 
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ADD SOME CHRISTMAS CHEER/LOVE TO RESIDENTS WITH DONATIONS 
 OF NON-PERISHABLE FOOD AND GIFTS (NEW AND PRE-LOVED). 

The Tree of Hope was started in Lyttelton three years ago by Timebanker and Garage Sale coordinator  
Teresa Cameron. This year Diamond Harbour will join Lyttelton  having its own Tree of Hope at Stoddart 
Cottage. Trees will also be located at Lyttelton Library and the Lyttelton Information Centre. Gifts left under 
the trees will then be distributed to residents based on your nominations. A nomination box will be under 
each tree. Write down the name and address of someone you think needs some Christmas cheer and then 
on December 12th the organising committee will distribute the gifts based on the nominations. Donations  
can be left under the trees from November 30 - December 12 2015.

RUNS FROM 
30 November - 12 December 2015 

LYTTELTON 
LIBRARYiCOMMUNITY 

HOUSE
LYTTELTON HARBOUR 
INFORMATION CENTRE
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CUnningham update

DISCLAIMER: This map is for informational purposes and has not been prepared for, nor is it suitable for legal, surveying, or engineering purposes.
Users of this information should review or consult the primary data and information sources to ascertain the usability of the information.
There is no warranty or guarantee as to the content, accuracy, timeliness, or completeness of any of the data provided, and assumes  no legal responsibility for the
information contained hereon. Copyright Reserved - Christchurch City Council, Crown, CERA, Orion, Transpower, Telecom, Contact, Vodafone, Ecan, Enable, Liquigas, Mobil

© Copyright 2015. All rights reserved.Printed: 1/12/2015 10:57

Work update: Cunningham Terrace, Lyttelton, retaining wall 
repairs

Ref: 10983

Rebuilding earthquake damaged roads, 
water, wastewater and storm water pipes. 3 December 2015

 Please turn over

What  

When

Retaining wall repairs

Where

January 2015 until May 2016
Where:

Cunningham Terrace, Lyttelton
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Key:  
 Wall 1 - corner of Bridle Path and Cunningham Terrace (upper wall) 
 Wall 2 - corner of Bridle Path and Cunningham Terrace (lower wall)
           Wall 3 - corner of 17 Cunningham Terrace and Joyce Street walkway 

Wall 1 is 75% complete. 120 soil nails have been 
installed and the structural shotcrete has been 

17

Cunningham Terrace

Simeon Quay

Bridle Path

Joyce Street walkway

sprayed. Insitu concrete 
still needs to be poured at 
the area around the stairs 
and a handrail needs to 
be installed. Once the 
construction of wall 1 and 
wall 2 is complete, the road, 
kerb and channel will be 
built. We expect the road 
construction to be complete 
early in the new year, at 
which point we will open this 
section of the road. 

SCIRT Update CUNNINGHAM TERRACE



NEWS

     LYTTELTON REVIEW • December 2015 • Issue: 157     19

 

        
 
 

         
 
 

•  
•   
•   
•   
•   
•      

  
•     

       
 
      
         

 
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Jacksons Rd

DISCLAIMER: This map is for informational purposes and has not been prepared for, nor is it suitable for legal, surveying, or engineering purposes.
Users of this information should review or consult the primary data and information sources to ascertain the usability of the information.
There is no warranty or guarantee as to the content, accuracy, timeliness, or completeness of any of the data provided, and assumes  no legal responsibility for the
information contained hereon. Copyright Reserved - Christchurch City Council, Crown, CERA, Orion, Transpower, Telecom, Contact, Telstra, Ecan, Enable, Liquigas, Mobil

© Copyright 2014. All rights reserved.Printed: 2/09/2015 14:32

Work update: Jacksons Road, Lyttelton, retaining wall repairs

Ref: 11010

Rebuilding earthquake damaged roads, 
water, wastewater and storm water pipes. 18 November 2015

 Please turn over

What  

When

Retaining wall repairs

Where

September 2015 until February 2016
Where:

Jacksons Road, Lyttelton
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Key:  
 Wall 1 - above 12 Hawkhurst Road 
 Wall 2 - adjacent to 26 Jacksons Road 
 Wall 3 - in front of 47 and 49 Jacksons Road

Work has begun on wall 3 this 
week. We expect this wall to be 
complete by early February, with 
a break over Christmas. 

Wall 1 is complete.

    Wall 2 is complete

Wall 1 and 2 are now complete. We still have to repair a section of the road and install fencing. 
We started work outside 49 Jacksons Road on Tuesday and the road closure has been shifted 
slightly up the road outside 47 and 49 Jacksons Road. Please look out for changes in traffic 
management. Pedestrians can walk past our worksite by using the bottom lane of Jacksons 
Road between 26 and 36.
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Hawkhurst Road

SCIRT Update JACKSONS ROAD
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 Please see next page

Wall 3 traffic impact:

There is a road closure outside 
47 and 49 Jacksons Road. The 
lower lane of Jacksons Road 
(where the gabian wall has just 
been completed) is now open 
and traffic can use this lane to 
access Jacksons Road. Please 
stick to speed limits and watch 
out for pedestrians.
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Keebles Lane
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Coleridge Terrace
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Key:  
Road Closure

26

Call Fulton Hogan on: 0800 277 34 34 (8.30am- 5.00pm Monday - Friday)  

Email Fulton Hogan at: rebuildinfo@fultonhogan.com 
 
Visit the SCIRT website: www.strongerchristchurch.govt.nz

Need more information?

@

Please contact Fulton Hogan on 0800 277 3434 if you have any specific  
access requirements that we need to consider e.g. nurse/doctor visits, 
Meals on Wheels, or planned works on your property.  

General Information:   

 
Our standard work hours are Monday to Saturday between the hours of 7.00am to 6.00pm.  

There will be increased noise, dust and vibration levels.

Works will have no planned impact on current power, telecommunication, water 
or gas services. However, the network is still fragile so please be prepared in 
case there is an unexpected service cut off.

All works are subject to favourable weather and on-site construction conditions.

Safety is our number one priority. Safety is your responsibility too. Stay clear and stay 
alert - keep children and pets at a safe distance from the work site. 

SCIRT Update JACKSONS ROAD
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Sumner Road stage 3

DISCLAIMER: This map is for informational purposes and has not been prepared for, nor is it suitable for legal, surveying, or engineering purposes.
Users of this information should review or consult the primary data and information sources to ascertain the usability of the information.
There is no warranty or guarantee as to the content, accuracy, timeliness, or completeness of any of the data provided, and assumes  no legal responsibility for the
information contained hereon. Copyright Reserved - Christchurch City Council, Crown, CERA, Orion, Transpower, Telecom, Contact, Telstra, Ecan, Enable, Liquigas, Mobil

© Copyright 2014. All rights reserved.Printed: 25/09/2015 10:17

Work update: Sumner Road stage three, Lyttelton, retaining 
wall repairs

Ref: 10423

Rebuilding earthquake damaged roads, 
water, wastewater and storm water pipes. 3 December 2015

What  

When

Retaining wall repairs

Where

From October 2015 until September 2016

Where

Sumner Road stage 3, between house numbers 31 and 61 

N

S
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Key:  
   Wall 1 - in front of 31-45 Sumner Road    Wall 3 - in front of 51-61 Sumner Road 
   Wall 2 - in front of 47-53 Sumner Road    Sumner Road stage four
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Reserve Terrace

Sumner Road 
stage four is 
complete. 

Wall 2 is expected to begin in June 
2016 and take around 19 weeks to 
complete.

Wall 3 began in October. We 
have installed all 65 soil nails and 
have begun forming the wall with 
concrete blocks. We have almost 
finished trenching along Sumner 
Road to install cables (including 
telecom and power) underground.

There are three separate retaining walls included in stage three of the Sumner Road retaining wall 
repairs. 

Wall 1 is expected to begin on 
Monday 7 December and will take 
around 35 weeks to complete. We 
have currently built a 1.2m high 
ramp below wall 1. This ramp is a 
temporary measure to sit the drill rig 
on to install the top anchors of wall 1 
as safely as possible.

31

61

SCIRT Update JACKSONS ROAD
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 Please see next page

Traffic impact from 7 December 2015:
Work on wall 1 from Monday 7 December will not 
change the current traffic management setup.The 
road will continue to be closed between 49 to 61 
Sumner Road, including the upper accessway as 
shown on the map. Pedestrian access is being 
maintained via an access ramp we have built. We 
will also continue to maintain pedestrian access 
next to the worksite. Please park your car outside 
the worksite for the duration of this work. 

Traffic impact during the 
Christmas break:

Sumner Road stage 3

DISCLAIMER: This map is for informational purposes and has not been prepared for, nor is it suitable for legal, surveying, or engineering purposes.
Users of this information should review or consult the primary data and information sources to ascertain the usability of the information.
There is no warranty or guarantee as to the content, accuracy, timeliness, or completeness of any of the data provided, and assumes  no legal responsibility for the
information contained hereon. Copyright Reserved - Christchurch City Council, Crown, CERA, Orion, Transpower, Telecom, Contact, Telstra, Ecan, Enable, Liquigas, Mobil

© Copyright 2014. All rights reserved.Printed: 25/09/2015 12:10

From Wednesday 23 December until Monday 11 
January 2016 the crews will be taking a break for 
the festive season. If there are any emergencies on 
site over this period please call the Christchurch 
City Council on 941 8999.

Over the Christmas break we will be opening up 
one lane past both of our Sumner Road worksites 
to allow easier access over the festive season.  
This will be managed as a priority giveway system.
Please be aware that from January 11 when our 
crews start back, the road will be closed between 
41 and 61 Sumner Road again for another two to 
three weeks whilst we finish wall 3.
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Pedestrian access

Road closure

Traffic flow

Priority give way system

Sum
ner R

oadKey

Pedestrian access

Road closure

Traffic flow

Priority give way system

Sumner Road stage 3

DISCLAIMER: This map is for informational purposes and has not been prepared for, nor is it suitable for legal, surveying, or engineering purposes.
Users of this information should review or consult the primary data and information sources to ascertain the usability of the information.
There is no warranty or guarantee as to the content, accuracy, timeliness, or completeness of any of the data provided, and assumes  no legal responsibility for the
information contained hereon. Copyright Reserved - Christchurch City Council, Crown, CERA, Orion, Transpower, Telecom, Contact, Telstra, Ecan, Enable, Liquigas, Mobil
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EVENTS

Sold at the
Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre, 20 Oxford St  Lyttelton

To.......................................................................................

From..................................................................................

Expiry.Date........................... Signature.............................

To................
................

................
................

................
.......

From................
................

................
................

................
..

Expiry.Date................
........... Signature................

.............

To........
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

..

From.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.......

.......
.....

Expiry.Date.......
.......

.......
...... Signature.......

.......
.......

.......
.

If you are not the owner of this property please pass this leaflet onto your landlord or property manager. 

What part of Sumner Road will be 
closed during the Christmas break?

This section of the road will 
be closed.

This section of the 
road will be open 
for traffic in both 
directions.

Wall 3

Thank you Lyttelton!
Fulton Hogan, on behalf of 
SCIRT, would like to thank 
residents along Sumner 
Road for their support and 
cooperation. We hope you 
have a safe and happy festive 
season.  

Call Fulton Hogan on: 0800 277 34 34 (8.30am- 5.00pm Monday - Friday)  

Email Fulton Hogan at: rebuildinfo@fultonhogan.com 
 
Visit the SCIRT website: www.strongerchristchurch.govt.nz

Need more information?

@

If you are not the owner of this property please pass this leaflet onto your landlord or property manager. 

Please contact Fulton Hogan on 0800 277 3434 if you have any specific  
access requirements that we need to consider e.g. nurse/doctor visits, 
Meals on Wheels, or planned works on your property.  

General Information:   

 
Our standard work hours are Monday to Friday between the hours of 7.00am to 6.00pm.  

There will be increased noise, dust and vibration levels.

Works will have no planned impact on current power, telecommunication, water 
or gas services. However, the network is still fragile so please be prepared in 
case there is an unexpected service cut off.

All works are subject to favourable weather and on-site construction conditions.

Safety is our number one priority. Safety is your responsibility too. Stay clear and stay 
alert - keep children and pets at a safe distance from the work site. 
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Lyttelton Harbour Information Centre, 20 Oxford St  Lyttelton
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AVAILABLE FOR RENT: LONG OR SHORT TERM 
01 LYTTELTON 
LYTTELTON: FURNISHED STUDIO/FLAT:  FOR RENT 
LONG OR SHORT TERM.
Self-contained studio/flat for rent. Separate and 
private. Has its own kitchen and bathroom. Fully 
furnished. Double bed, sofa, kitchenware, whiteware, 
fridge, dvd player. It is warm, sunny and light with a 
view of the port and a sunny spot to sit outside in a 
nice garden.Short walk to the Lyttelton shopping area.
Off street parking. Suit a clean and tidy person. No 
pets. No smokers. Long term it would suit one person. 
Short term it could suit one or a couple. Long term: 
$290 per week plus expenses. Rates are negotiable 
for short term. Available now.Phone Michelle (owner) 
0274160625 or 3288020

02 LYTTELTON 
LYTTELTON: LARGE STUDIO/APARTMENT FOR 
RENT LONG OR SHORT TERM. UNFURNISHED.
A spacious studio/apartment will be available on the 
East side of Lyttelton from 26.12.2015
Extra features are incredible port, hill, and town views, 
a security system, walk in wardrobe and a bath as well 
as a shower.
It is sunny and has a commercial heat pump, as well as 
double glazing and insulation.
It is walking distance into the Lyttelton shopping area.
It would suit a tidy professional single or couple. No 
pets. No smokers. Long term rent is $350 per week 
unfurnished. Short term unfurnished or furnished 
would be negotiable.
Phone Michelle (owner) 3288020 or 0274160625. 

ROOM FOR RENT: FLATMATE WANTED 
01 TEDDINGTON
Two single en-suite rooms available at $200p.w. 
Power, firewood, water and broadband $30p.w.
Beautiful and warm 2 storey log house with wonderful 
harbour views on a sunny Teddington farm. Has 
garden space.  Long term preferred. Ph 3299118 See 
www.bergli.is-great.net

02 HEATHCOTE
2 rooms for rent available now from $160 in charming 
Heathcote. Power, firewood, and internet included. 
Existing flatmates are into music, yoga, meditation, 
gardening and the outdoors. If you are interested, 
please contact Tina on 021 2424324.

03 LYTTELTON
Bedroom cottage available from 19th December 
for short term rental.  All options considered, EQC, 
Visiting Relatives needing somewhere to stay over 
Christmas or the Summer, or even renting out by the 
room.  There are two rooms avail able, a large single 

and a double..  The cottage is furnished and has been 
renovated to a high standard.
Please contact Janette for more info - 021 252 1256

EQC ACCOMMODATION 
01 CORSAIR BAY
Accommodation/house fully furnished. Home looking 
out over Corsair Bay. Bus stop at the bottom of 
section. Four double bedroom, two living areas, two 
toilets and double garage with off street parking. No 
fences, but pets okay by negotiation. Fully furnished. 
$900/wk (power not included). Phone connection. 
Broadband. Call Heather on 027 211 7205 for details.

02 LYTTELTON
We have rental accommodation available in the 
Lyttelton area for Earthquake Repairs. Short or Long 
term, fully furnished, pets negotiable. Please phone 
Daniel on: 03 377 4939 or 021 994 297.

03 LYTTELTON. 
Lovely 3 bedroom character home, heat pump, log 
burner, drive on access, stunning views, pets OK $600 
per week. Negotiable. Phone 021 060 2316.

04 CASS BAY
Ideal stay during you EQC Repairs. Governors Bay 
Road, Cass Bay. $200 a night. Four bedroom house 
with great views. Contact Claire 027 878 7867.

06 LYTTELTON
“Wake up every morning with a view of the harbour, 
while enjoying peace and quiet away from the city. 
43a Exeter Street is a beautiful, warm, historic cottage 
freshly painted & newly renovated. 
This 2 bedroom private cottage is ideal for the family 
to relax in while your home is being repaired by EQC 
or on holiday in Christchurch.
Only a 15 minute drive away from the CBD this 
cottage is fully furnished with all the comforts of 
home, landline, sky TV and wifi. $120 a night (pets 
negotiable). Contact Emma 0274987927

ACCOMMODATION WANTED
Lyttelton: Wanted to Rent
Elder long term Lyttelton couple are desperately 
seeking accommodation for a minimum of twelve 
months while their house on Canterbury Street is 
rebuilt. Due to age related challenges they require 
an easy to access, single level property with minimum 
two bedrooms, garage and easy parking [on street 
okay]. Must stay within Lyttelton township. Smokers, 
outside only and will commercially clean property on 
vacating. No pets. Maximum budget $400 per week. 
If you can help please contact Lynnette Baird 328 
7707 or mobile 021 224 6637.
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TUESDAY DECEMBER 8TH

Fat Tony’s 
Happy Hour 	 5-7pm

Lyttelton Club 
Housie is back $1 per card	 7pm

Wunderbar	
Open Mic Night Showcase	 7.30pm

WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 9TH

Fat Tony’s 
Happy Hour 	 5-7pm

Porthole Bar 
Arou SHC Pukeko	 8pm	
	

THURSDAY DECEMBER 10TH

Civil and Naval  
Devlish Mary and the Holy Rollers 	 9pm 

Fat Tony’s  
Happy Hour 	 5-7pm

Porthole Bar 
Candice	 8pm

Wunderbar	
Emma Davey The Court of Love Tour	 8pm
	

FRIDAY DECEMBER 11TH

Civil and Naval  
DJ	 8.30pm

Fat Tony’s 
Happy Hour 	 5-7pm
Joker Jackpot Draw 	 6-7.30pm	  
Too Chic 	 8.30pm

Lyttelton Club 
Lyttelton Outlaws	 5pm

Porthole Bar 
Suns on Sunday 	 7pm

Wunderbar	
Disko 2	 8pm

Events

SATURDAY DECEMBER 12TH

Civil and Naval  
DJ	 9pm

Fat Tony’s 
Happy Hour 	 5-7pm	
	

SUNDAY DECEMBER 13TH

Fat Tony’s 
Happy Hour 	 5-7pm

Freemans 
Carmel Courtney and Friends 	 3.30pm

Porthole Bar  
Jam Session	 3.30pm

COMIMG UP:
Live at the Point 
This 2016 summer series of Live at the Point will start 
off with a mixture of gospel, country and generally 
sweet music from The Eastern on the 3rd January 
2016.  We then follow with the dates below...

January 2016:
	 3rd	 The Eastern
	 10th	 Sans Tribe
	 17th	 Phoebe Leyten and Nomad
	 24th	 Fiona Pears
	 31st	 The Brooms

February 2016:
	 7th	 Lindon Puffin
	 14th	 Los Farsantes



NOTICES

28     LYTTELTON REVIEW • December 2015 • Issue: 157

MONDAY
Community Choir 
7.30pm Union Chapel, Winchester Street, Lyttelton.  
All welcome. Jillie 021 152 8068

Diamond Harbour Yoga
6.30pm - 8pm
General Class
Diamond Harbour Rugby Rooms 

Lyttelton Youth Centre
3-7pm Drop in 10-20years
4-6.30pm Carving Course
7-9pm Boys Group 10-13
7 Dublin St Lyttelton 328 7427

Pilates Classes 
6.15-7.10pm 	 Level 1 and 2
7.15 -8.10pm	 Beginners Level 1
Naval Point Club 
Contact: Jennifer Rice 027 204 1224 

TUESDAY
Community House 
Shared Lunch 12.00pm 7 Dublin Street 
Make new friends

Diamond Harbour Yoga
6am - 7am
Early Bird Class
Diamond Harbour Stage Rooms

Lyttelton Health Qigong for Seniors 
9.30am – 10.30am  
Union Church, Winchester Street $5 
Geraldine Parkes 03 328 7284 or 027 644 4455

Lyttelton Library Storytimes 
11.00-11.30am

Lyttelton Yoga
9.30am - 10.45am
6.30pm - 8pm
Scouts Den Lyttelton
Contact Rebecca Boot 021 071 0336

Diamond Harbour Bridge Club
1.20pm for 1.30pm start
Diamond Harbour Football Club Rooms. $4 table
For more information call 329 4868 or 329 4149

Lyttelton Library Science Alive 
3.30-4.30pm

Lyttelton St John Youth Division 
6.00pm St John Ambulance Station 
52 London St, Lyttelton 

Lyttelton Youth Centre
2-8pm Drop In 10-20 years
7-9pm Girls Group 10-13 years
7 Dublin St Lyttelton 328 7427

St Josephs Worker Catholic Church 
9am Mass 21 Exeter Street, Lyttelton 
All Welcome More information call 384 1600

WEDNESDAY
Diamond Harbour Singers
7.30 - 9.00pm
Every Wednesday in Stage Room of Community Hall. 
All welcome. Contact Margie 329 3331

Diamond Harbour Yoga
6am - 7am
Early Bird Class
Diamond Harbour Stage Rooms

Lyttelton Cubs 
6.30pm Contact Mark Brabyn 027 281 6180 

Lyttelton Garage Sale 
10.00am 25 Canterbury Street, Lyttelton 
Second Hand Bargains and more. 

Lyttelton Harbour Fruit and Vegetable Collective 
Is trading again each Wednesday between 12.30pm 
and 2.30pm at the Union Church in Winchester Street. 
Contact Jill Larking for more info 027 237 4960

Lyttelton Library  Wednesdays Knit and Yarn 
10.00-12.00pm

Lyttelton Play Group 
Lyttelton Playgroup
At Kidsfirst Lyttelton
12,30pm- 2.30pm 
33 Winchester St Lyttelton
Call 03 328 8689 for more information

Lyttelton Youth Centre
3-6pm Underage Drop In 7-9 years
6-8pm Drop in
7 Dublin St Lyttelton 328 7427

Pilates Classes 
9.45-10.40am
Naval Point Club 
Contact: Jennifer Rice 027 204 1224

THURSDAY
Community House  Flat Walking Group.  
Contact Maureen Dellow-Jackson for more 
information. 022 091 4034

Diamond Harbour Yoga
6am - 7am
Early Bird Class
Diamond Harbour Stage Rooms

Governors Bay Pre-School Music 
9.15am Governors Bay School Library All Under 5s 
Welcome with Adult | $3.50

Community Activities in and around the Harbour this Week
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Diamond Harbour Civil Defence 
7.00pm Third Wednesday of the month.
Community Church Diamond Harbour 
Contact: Wendy Coles 0211541434

Governors Bay Civil Defence 
7.00pm Third Wednesday of the month.
Governors Bay Fire Station Contact 
Contact: Ian Palmer 3299 160

Lyttelton Civil Defence 
7.00pm Third Wednesday of the month. 
Lyttelton Information Centre 
Contact: Brenda Hurl 021 359 059

Lyttelton Menz Shed 
Contact Christine 741 1427

Lyttelton Museum Historical Society 
Contact Liza Rossie 021 211 0832

Lyttelton Lions 
7.30pm Second Tuesday Each Month
Lyttelton Community House 
Contact: Mary 03 328 8523 

Lyttelton Mt Herbert Community Board 
9.30am Third Wednesday Each Month
Meetings Open to the Public

Lyttelton Rugby Club
For details visit the club Facebook Page or contact the 
club’s Rugby Manager 
Nathan.mauger@gmail.com 021 111 6069

Lyttelton Time Bank
10-4pm Tuesday to Friday
20 Oxford St Lyttelton
328 9093 www.lyttelton.net.nz/timebank

Naval Point Old Salts Lunch
The Old Salts Lunch is being held on the 2nd Tuesday 
of every 2nd month with the next one being held next 
Tuesday, 10th February starting @ 12:00 with 2 course 
lunch commencing @ 12:45. 
Contact Barry Bowater 329 4828 or 0272743520

St Joseph the Worker R.C.Church 
5.30pm Mass 3rd Sunday of the month. Parish House 
21 Exeter Street Lyttelton. 
For more information call 384 1600

Community Activities in and around the Harbour this Month

Governors Bay Volunteer Fire Brigade 
7.00pm Governors Bay Fire Station 
Weekly Training
New Members Welcome

Lyttelton Garage Sale 
10.00am 25 Canterbury Street, Lyttelton 
Second Hand Bargains and more. 

Lyttelton Volunteer Fire Brigade 
7.00pm Lyttelton Fire Station 
Weekly Training
New Members Welcome 

Lyttelton Youth Centre
2-7pm Drop In
7-9 Girls Group  10-13 years
7 Dublin St Lyttelton 328 7427

FRIDAY
Diamond Harbour Yoga
6am - 7am
Gentle Class 
Diamond Harbour Rugby Rooms 

Lyttelton Garage Sale 
10.00am 25 Canterbury Street, 
Lyttelton Second Hand Bargains and more. 

Lyttelton Library Fridays Babytimes 
10.30-11.00am

Lyttelton Yoga
9.30am - 10.45am
Scouts Den Lyttelton
Contact Rebecca Boot 021 071 0336

Lyttelton Youth Centre
2-7pm Drop In
7-9 Girls Group  10-13 years
7 Dublin St Lyttelton 328 7427

SATURDAY
Lyttelton Farmers Market 
10.00am London Street, 
Lyttelton Fresh produce, Live Music, Buskers and 
More 

Lyttelton Garage Sale 
10.00am 25 Canterbury Street, Lyttelton 
Second Hand Bargains and more. 

Lyttelton Harbour Bazaar Market 
10.00am No 6 London St. Artists, Bric a Brac and More 

SUNDAY
St Saviour’s at Holy Trinty 
17 Winchester Street
10.00am Service with Holy Communion

2nd Sunday of every month only 
Port Hills Uniting Church Service
10am Sunday Worship

All Welcome 
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2014 | 2015

B&B Homestay NOT AVAILABLE UNTILL FURTHER NOTICE		
2  Coleridge Terrace	 021 252 1256	 Janetkennedynz@gmail.com

Cass Bay Retreat
Governors Bay Road, Cass Bay	 027 878 7867	 cassbayretreat.co.nz

Diamond Harbour Lodge	 03 329 4005	 diamondharbourlodge.co.nz
51 Koromiko Crescent, Diamond Harbour	 021 103 7080	 Host: Robyn and Pete

Dockside Apartment CLOSED UNTIL CHRISTMAS	 dockside.co.nz 
22 Sumner Road, Lyttelton	 027 448 8133	 Host: Grant and Kathy

Governors Bay Bed and Breakfast	 03 329 9727	 gbbedandbreakfast.co.nz
Governors Bay Road, Governors Bay		  Host: Eva

Governors Bay Hotel	 03 329 9433	 governorsbayhotel.co.nz
52 Main Road, Governors Bay	 021 611 820	 Host: Jeremy and Clare

Harbour Lodge	 	 info@harbourlodge.co.nz  
1 Selwyn Road, Lyttelton	 027 242 7886	 www.harbourlodge.co.nz

Il Sogno Bed & Breakfast CLOSED UNTIL FUTHER NOTICE	 ilsogno@snap.net.nz
58 Koromiko Cresent Church Bay  		  Host: Graeme and Angela

Little River Camping Ground	 03 325 1014 	 littlerivercampground.co.nz
287 Okuti Valley, Little River	 021 611 820	 Host: Marcus

Orton Bradley Park Camper Van Stay	 03 329 4730	 ortonbradley.co.nz
Marine Drive, Charteris Bay		  Host: Ian

Black Cat Cruises | Quail Island Adventure 	 03 328 9078	 blackcat.co.nz
B-Jetty, Lyttelton Wharf [Below Oxford Street]	 0800 436 574	

Christchurch Gondola	 03 384 0310	 welcomeaboard.co.nz
10 Bridle path Road, Heathcote valley		

International Antarctic Centre	 0508 736 4846	 iceberg.co.nz
38 Orchard Road, Christchurch Airport
	
Jack Tar Sailing	 03 389 9259	 jacktarsailing.co.nz
Dampler Bay Marina, Lyttelton	 027 435 5239	 Skipper: Mike Rossouw

Orton Bradley Park	 03 329 4730	 ortonbradley.co.nz
Marine Drive, Charteris Bay

2014 | 2015 2014 | 2015 your call to support local businesses around the harbour

thelytteldirectory
PLACES TO STAY

THINGS TO DO



NOTICES

     LYTTELTON REVIEW • December 2015 • Issue: 157     31

2014 | 2015 your call to support local businesses around the harbour

thelytteldirectory
Godley Cafe	 03 329 4800	 info@godleyhouse.co.nz
2E Waipapa Avenue, Diamond Harbour		  Meet: Michelle Anderton

London Street Dairy	 03 328 9350	 Open 7 Days 7.30am to 10pm
34 London Street, Lyttelton		  Meet: Andrew and Glenn

Roots Restaurant	 03 328 7658	 rootsrestaurant.co.nz
8 London Street, Lyttelton		  Meet: Giulio and Christy

EAT, DRINK, DINE

Lyttelsoft	 03 328 8671	 lyttelsoft.co.nz
Specialising in Accounting Software		  Meet: Penny Mercer

Real Homes New Zealand Limited	 03 390 3393	 realhomes.co.nz
PO Box 94, Lyttelton 	 021 224 6637	 Real Estate Agent: Lynnette Baird

Masonry Works		
Architectural Stonemason and Brickwork	 021 0816 6983	 masonryworksnz@gmail.com

Saunders & Co	 03 940 2435	 saunders.co.nz
1063 Ferry Road, Ferrymead	 022 133 6963		

LOCAL EXPORTS

Christchurch Yoga	 	 christchurchyoga.co.nz
Scout Den, Charlotte Quay, Lyttelton	 021 071 0336	 Instructor: Rebecca Boot

Honey Comb	 	 honeycombhair@xtra.co.nz
34 London Street, Lyttelton	 03 328 8859	 or see our facebook page

HEALTH, BEAUTY, FITNESS


